
                                                                                                              
 

Board of Alderman  
Request for Action 

 
REQUESTED BOARD ACTION: 
Motion to approve Resolution 1094, authorizing payment to Platte-Clay Electric for 
service to the Raw Water Pump Station. 
 
SUMMARY: 
The Raw Water Pump Station project is a approximately 60% completed. Materials and 
equipment procurement have and are still causing significant delays. Parts and fittings 
that were ordered last October are now estimated for delivery in mid-September. For 
example the manufacturer of the 24” reducer to 16” fitting will not be delivered until 
mid -September, this fitting connects the pump housing to our main line to the water 
plant. The backup generators will not be delivered until March 2023. The completion 
date has moved from September 2022 to March 2023.  
 
The Waster Water Pump Station is nearer completion and may be on line in October. 
The new pump station requires a new service and transformers that Platte-Clay Electric 
needs to supply at a cost of $11,150. 

   
Dewatering System  Pump Housing 
 
PREVIOUS ACTION: 
The Board awarded the contract to Irvinbuilt Construction, Resolution 926, June 15, 
2021 
Click or tap here to enter text. 
POLICY OBJECTIVE:        
Infrastructure Maintenance 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS: 

MEETING DATE: 8/2/2022 DEPARTMENT:  Public Works – Utilities 

AGENDA ITEM:   Resolution 1094, Authorize payment to Platte-Clay Electric  
 



The project bid was $2,983,795. There is sufficient funds in the Utilities 2022 budget for 
this expense. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 

☐ Ordinance                                 ☐ Contract 
☒ Resolution                                 ☐ Plans 
☐ Staff Report                               ☐ Minutes 
☒ Other: Quote 



 
 

RESOLUTION 1094 
 
A RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING PAYMENT TO PLATTE-CLAY ELECTRIC 
COOPERATIVE, INC FOR ELECTRIC SERVICE TO THE RAW WATER PUMP 
STATION IN AN AMOUNT OF $11,175 
 
WHEREAS, the City is constructing a new Raw Water Pump Station at Smithville 
Lake; and 
 
WHEREAS, the new pump station requires a new electric service; and  
 
WHEREAS, Platte-Clay Electric Cooperative is the electric provider and has 
provided a cost for the new service of $11,175. 
 
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE BOARD OF ALDERMEN OF 
THE CITY OF SMITHVILLE, MISSOURI: 
 
THAT staff is hereby authorized make payment to Platte-Clay Electric 
Cooperative for a new electric service to the Raw Water Pump Station in an 
amount of $11,175. 
 
PASSED AND ADOPTED by the Board of Aldermen and APPROVED by the 
Mayor of the City of Smithville, Missouri, the 2nd day of August, 2022. 

 
 
 

______________________________ 
Damien Boley, Mayor 
 
 
ATTEST: 
 
 
______________________________ 
Linda Drummond, City Clerk 
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